
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 

      December 18, 2017 
 
 

A called meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, December 18, 2017, at 6:00pm, at 
the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the December 4, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous 
vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to adopt the 2018 General and SPLOST fund 
budgets.  Council Member Rhodes motioned to adopt the 2018 budgets as submitted.  Council 
Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to establish and adopt the 2017 Property Tax 
Millage Rate at 2.57 Mils.  Council Member Cole motioned, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  
Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Old Business – n/a 

 
Public Comments –  

o Shelby Garlington would like to see lights on the playground, so kids could play after 
dark. 

o  
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole –  
o Blue Cole mentioned that he has been seeing the Sheriff Deputy sitting in town 

on several occasions. 
o Cars are still having problems seeing around the curve, even though GDOT has 

cut the right of way, on State Highway 16 right before you get to Main Street 
going east.  They may could put in a blinking sign or some type of signage to 
give notice.   

o Polly Garlington – n/a 
o Keith Rhodes – n/a 
o Stan Parten – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments –n/a 
 



 
Mayor's Minutes – There are two Council Members (Clay Cole & Keith Rhodes) who will no longer be 
on Council after this meeting.  Just wanted to let them both know how much their time, volunteer 
work and dedication has meant to this office and to the citizens of Sharpsburg.  Thank you for your 
service.   
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
  


